

## Florida Department of Transportation

RICK SCOTT GOVERNOR 3400 West Commercial Boulevard Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 MIKE DEW SECRETARY

August 23, 2018

Mr. Mark E. Gale, A.A.E CEO/Director of Aviation Broward County Aviation Department 2200 SW 45<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 101 Dania Beach, FL 33312

Dear Mr. Gale:

RE:

Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport Request to Release and Sell FDOT

**Grant-Acquired Land** 

This letter is a follow up to your June 8<sup>th</sup> letter regarding your request to release property near Boaters Park that was acquired using grant funds to the County.

We have reviewed your request to ensure that the release of the additional property does not have any adverse implications on future FDOT projects. Since there were no objections, the Department authorizes the County to felease the land with proceeds from the sale of the property to be subject to the same provisions as the previously released parcels, proceeds to be reinvested in noise mitigation projects.

Sincerely.

Gerry O'Reilly, P.E.

**District Four Secretary** 

GO:lm

cc: Bertha Henry, County Administrator – Broward County

A. Celina Saucedo Director of Administration – BCAD

Amie Goddeau, P.E., District Modal Development Administrator — FDOT Stacy L. Miller, P.E., Director of Transportation Development — FDOT